
ADULT SERVICES AND HEALTH COMMISSION 
11 SEPTEMBER 2006 
Minute Extracts 
 
22/06 Learning Disabilities Integration - Report 6a refers 
 
The Commission received a report from the Corporate Director, Corporate 
and Adult Social Services.   
 
Councillor Webb expressed disappointment that the budgets had not been 
able to be integrated.  The Senior Assistant Director – Adult Services 
informed the Commission that there would be some level of integration. 
 
Resolved to 
 

1) note the report. 
 
2)  state that the Commission would like to see improved outcomes 

for people with Learning Difficulties as a result of the report. 
 

23/06 Modernising Day and Residential Services for  
  People with Learning Disabilities - Report 6b  
  refers 
 
The Commission received a report from the Corporate Director, Corporate 
and Adult Services on the Consultation on Modernisation of Day and 
Residential Services for People with Learning Difficulties. 
 
The Commission noted that suggestions to extend the current building 
provision as suggested in the consultation were being explored. 
 
Pat Hill queried whether any action was being taken regarding the double 
payments for people who received 24 hour care and attended a day centre.  It 
was noted that nothing was being done immediately as it was often the case 
that the care providers in this situation often charged the least and therefore 
there needed to be further investigation into these cases. 
 
Councillor Webb asked whether the buildings would be sold if provision 
changed.  The director Corporate and Adult Services stated that the site was 
unlikely to achieve any significant capital receipt however he recognised that 
funding would need to be secured in order for services to be improved. 
 
Resolved to 
 

1) note the report. 
 
2) request that any capital receipts be ring fenced for this service 

provision  
 

ITEM 6 


